Wis Wit Newsletter
May 23, 2025

Hello, my Camper Friend!
It is the beginning of another wonderful camping season in Wisconsin.
We have had a great start to the season at our Rally at Country Roads
Motorhome and RV Park in Lake Delton.
We had 16 units in attendance; Vicki and Steve Cole, Kim and Dave
Fredrickson, Barb and Butch Haeni, Sharon and John Kaney, Angela and
Harold Larsen, Joann and John McCarthy, Peg and Tom Myhre, Judy
Olson and Jeff DeBoer, Carol and Bill Omernik, Mary and Bob Peschka,
Janet and Steve Riley, Ray and Rob Sherman, Beth and Jim Sowatzke,
Betty and Robert Strosin, Linda and Tom Szalkucki, Barb and Guy
Thomas, Liz and Bob Thompson. /
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We were lucky to have beautiful and warm weather. We went out for
dinner at Lake City Social on Tuesday evening. Our group had a lot of
laughs playing Bean Bag Baseball on Wednesday afternoon before a
potluck dinner that evening. Terri Holm sold her RV one week before our
Rally but she came to the potluck dinner and brought Teddy along. | was
very happy to see Beth looking so good after her cancer treatment. She
and Jim are going on an Alaskan Cruise in June so they won’t be
attending our Rally in June. We missed our Treasurer, Carol, and Jim De
Young. She is also going through treatment for cancer and had the
added complication of unexpected abdominal surgery that was not part
of her breast cancer. We sincerely hope she feels better soon.



Carol sent a Financial Report to me, which was printed and distributed
to the group attending the Rally. | will add it to this email.

NEW!!

We have details about an added Rally in September. This Rally will be
hosted by Joann and John McCarthy. The Rally will be held September 8-
11 at Skillet Creek Campground, E11329 State Road 136, Baraboo,
Wisconsin 53913. Phone number 608-356-4877. Sites are being held for
us until June 12, 2025. Please call the campground to make your
reservation. This campground has cabins available, swim pond, catch
and release fishing, and hiking trails.



Scheffel’s Hideaway Rally in June

| have made dinner reservations for our group when we are at Scheffel’s
Hideaway in June. The reservation is on Tuesday June 10 at 6:00 pm. (I
know we have one couple arriving on Tuesday and | didn’t want them to
be rushed.) Dinner will be at the Water’s Edge Restaurant, in the
Lighthouse Inn, in Two Rivers. Go to Lhinn.com then choose “Water’s
Edge Restaurant” from the drop down menu, to see the restaurant
menu. | WILL NEED A HEAD COUNT FOR THE RESTAURANT, SO PLEASE
REPLY BACK TO ME IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING. The week before the

Rally I will send out a schedule for our time at Scheffel’s . Harold and |
were at Scheffel’s this week, came home yesterday. | walked the trail
from the campground to the shore. We are looking forward to being
here with our group.

Sadly, we have lost a member. John and Shirley Metz joined our group
last summer at Camp Winnebago. They had planned to come to our
Rallies this summer. John unexpectedly passed away in February. Shirley
notified me that she wanted to be removed from our member list and
she has already sold their RV. | mailed a sympathy card to her from our

group.



